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With the season now past the half way 
mark I thought it would be a good time 
to send out a New Year message.

It seems unbelievable that we are 
almost into January (as I write this) and 
we haven’t as yet seen anything of 
summer. Still the triathlon race numbers 

remain steady at around 80-90 
competitors per week which is a good 
sign that the competitive nature we all 

share is alive and well and won’t let us 
sleep in.

The next few months will see the club 

involved in the staging of the Kingscliff 
Triathlon. The agreement with QSM 

means that we will receive a further 
donation toward our timing system for 
the assistance we provide. We hope to 

have a timing system to trial before the 
end of the season. I will be sending an 
email out about this.

Many of us will be focusing on 

competing in the Kingscliff Tri as well as 
the Mooloolaba tri. This means we will 
be increasing our training schedule too. 

With the holiday crowds still on the 
coast I can’t stress enough the 
importance of following the road rules 

and being safe in traffic remembering 

that we all need to get home safely to 
our families.

There are still some uniforms to collect 

and pay for.  We have paid the supplier 
and need to recoup these funds to the 
club, so please see Julie and collect what 
you ordered.

Check the club calendar and website 
for upcoming events such as the club 
championship race and the presentation 

night. Both great events and worth 
coming along to.

Until next time, stay safe, train hard and 

keep smiling.

House keeping and other stuff.

BRETT JONES (SEEN HERE IN A 
RACE FROM LAST SEASON) HAS 
MOVED BACK TO MELBOURNE.

VICE PRESIDENT - JOHN FERGO

GUY DAVERON

GOOD SPORT WHO TOOK TIME TO ASSIST 
A YOUNGER COMPETITOR WITH BIKE 

TROUBLE.
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